
Bulletin Announcements  
July 25, 2021 

            
 
 

 
 

Hygiene items: 
 
Socks (especially women’s) 
Soap 
Diapers 
Disposable razors 
Deodorant  
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 
Sanitary supplies 
Women’s Incontinence items 

Food items: 
 

Cereal 
Tuna 
Green beans 
Food with pop-tops 
Sweet peas 
Rice 
Spaghetti sauce 
Canned fruit 

 

                       FOOD COLLECTION 
                 FOR WASHINGTON SHORES  
                            FOOD PANTRY 

The next food collection will be:  
Tuesday, July 27 

10:00 am -  12:00 noon 
 

Please pick up a blessing bag or two to 
give to those in need in our community. 

      Please bring non-perishable 
donations to the circle drive at 
the West side entrance of the 

Sanctuary, off of Highland.  
 

 Donations may also be dropped 
off on Sundays before or after 
worship, in the West transept, 

in the Sanctuary. 

There are Elders who meet for prayer in the 
East transept of the sanctuary following 
worship.  You are invited to ask for special 
prayer by meeting them there or placing a 
prayer card in the offering plate. 
 

July Ushers are Erin Cook, Matt Cook, Stix 
Cook, Clay Elliott, John Rogers. 

Join us in July! 
Annual Combined Adult  
Sunday School classes 

 9:00am  
in Struble  Fellowship Hall 

                          Sundays, July 25   
 

All are Welcome! 
 

Led by Dan and Helen DeBevoise - interesting 
studies, great conversation with other class 

members,  mingling with new faces.     

   New date coming soon … 
Join us on Rally day 

to kick off the new  
 Sunday School season! 

                          
                                  All are Welcome! 

 
Watch for details in upcoming bulletins and the weekly Park 

Lake Up2date emails. 

Men’s Clothing Needed 

The Christian Service Center is asking for 

donations specifically of men’s casual 

clothes. Shirts, long pants (jeans especially), 

shoes, socks, belts. If you have items to donate, please 

bring them on Sundays or Washington Shores collection 

days. There is a box in the west transept.  

Presbyterian Women Zoom Meeting 
Join your PW sisters as we look at the 2021-2022 
Horizon Bible Study on Saturday, August 14th via Zoom 
and Livestreamed on Facebook Live. This Year’s 
Horizon Study is entitled: “What My Grandmother’s 

Taught Me: Learning from the women in Matthew’s Genealogy of 
Jesus.” We are honored to have Rev. Joyce Lieberman and Elder 
Connie Herr who will be facilitating our look at the study.  
To Register, go to:  https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/
tZIsduigrjotG9CS5AsgaIR201Ibk6C6Ajp0 
for this Zoom event.  



Church Staff 
Co-pastors  Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                         Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique                                                       Sebber Banda 
                                                                  Rev. Carlos Faquione  

Pledged Income  

Thru  05/31/21  

Non Pledged Income  

Thru  05/31/21 

Budget  $205,160 Budget  $20,834  

Actual  $221,877 Actual  $26,148 

Difference $16,717 Difference $5,314 

    

Park Lake Operating Budget Thru  05/31/21 

 Income Expenses Difference 

Budget $241,974 $244,725  ($2,751) 

Actual  $266,242   $232,576  $33,666 

     

Income does not include 2021 PPP loan 

Page Turners Book Club, will be meeting 

on the 5th Thursday, July 29, at 9:30 am as 

Park Lake will be having Vacation Bible 

school during the week of July 19—23rd.  

Our book for July is Ordinary Grace by 

William Kent Krueger.    We will meet at the home of 

Lynda Hinckley.  Please contact Anne Gardepe at 

annegard64@gmail.com to get the address. 

The Potter's Hand, Art and 
Discerning God. All are invited to 
join us for Potter's Hand in 
July.  Potter's Hand is a group of 
creative folk within Park Lake who 

gather to enjoy art together, at times learning new 
techniques under the direction of a practicing 
artist,  other times working together to combine art 
and faith to share in times of worship with the larger 
congregation. 
 
Wednesday, July 28, 6 pm - Bring a bag dinner and a 
pair of scissors, we are going to go treasure hunting 

for "Found Wisdom."   This will be a time of fellowship 
and fun discovery of the wisdom among us.   

Contact Helen DeBevoise 
at helenparklake@gmail.com to participate.  

 
The Sanctuary flowers today are given to the glory of God,  

in memory of Nell and Sam Sanborn.   Given with love by their family. 

 
5 Cents Per Meal Offering,  
(1st Sundays at Park Lake) 

Sunday, August 1st 
 
Each month, Park Lake participates 

in an offering to support the Presbyterians' Answer 
to Hunger Program (PATH).  The first Sunday of 
each month, Park Lake asks members to contribute 
5 cents for each meal during the month.  The 
offering is on the 1st Sunday of each month on 
Communion Sundays,  as a reminder that as we 
have been fed at the Lord's table we are called to 
feed others.  We encourage you to continue to 
send your 5 cents per meal offering to the church 
during this time.  
 One day = 15 cents  

One week = $1.05 
One month = $4.20 

mailto:helenparklake@gmail.com

